
November 14, 1997

Mr. Paul Clanon

Director, Energy Division

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue, Room 4004

San Francisco, CA  94102

Dear Mr. Clanon:

Pursuant to Decision 97-05-040, the utility distribution companies (UDCs) are directed to submit a monthly report regarding their direct access implementation activity.  Beginning November 1997, the UDCs are required to submit this report on the 15th day of each month for the previous calendar month’s activity.

In compliance with this order, PG&E respectfully submits its first direct access implementation activity report.  As directed by Mr. Steven Roscow of the CPUC’s Energy Division at a meeting held October 21, 1997, this first report is not required to contain data; but rather, present the format and structure of PG&E’s future reports.  Although no data can be reported for October 1997, because there was no direct access activity in October 1997, as a courtesy, PG&E is providing data for the first week of direct access activity in November 1997.

As a result of PG&E’s meeting with Mr. Steven Roscow and in compliance with Decision 

97-05-040, the required measures to be presented in all future reports consist of the following:

1) the number of direct access requests received;

2) the number of requests processed;

3) the number of customers switched to direct access;



3a)
the number of customers scheduled to switch to direct access pending a meter 


read;



3b)
the number of customers scheduled to switch to direct access pending a meter 


installation;

4) the number of customers switching direct access providers;

5) a breakdown of the above data (1 through 3, and 4) by customer class;

6) the average backlog of requests during the month;



6a) 
the total gross number of direct access requests that went into “error status” 


during the month;

7) the number of customers who request a return to UDC service from direct access; and


7a)
the number of customers who request a switch to PG&E’s Hourly PX Rate 

Option (Virtual Direct Access) from direct access.
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PG&E will also report the following unmandated meter-installation measures in each monthly report:

1) number of meter requests that are between 0 and 30 days old;

2) number of meter requests that are between 30 and 60 days old;

3) number of meter requests that are greater than 60 days old;

4) number of meters forecasted for installation in the first 30-day forecasting period; and

5) number of meters forecasted for installation in the second 30-day forecasting period.

Definitions of the reporting requirements are enclosed.  If you should have any questions regarding this report, please contact Janice Wong at 415-973-7534.

Sincerely,

Enclosures

cc:
Thomas Bottorff, PG&E


John Clarke, PG&E


Kevin Coughlan, CPUC


Kathy Fong, PG&E


Al Janz, PG&E

Roy Kuga, PG&E


Doug Long, CPUC


Bob Lane, CPUC


Steven McCarty, PG&E


Shelly Malekos, PG&E


ALJ John Wong, CPUC


